
 

 

Date: Thursday, March 15th, 2018 

Host: Nebraska Section Environmental Technical Committee     

 Spouses and Guests Welcome    

Location:            

 Beacon Hills        

 6750 Mercy Road        

 Omaha, NE 68106  

Program:  “Navigating the Clean Water Act: A Map to the Waters of the United States” 

Presenters:  Robert Parker - Olsson Associates 

    

Times: 6:00 pm  Social Hour      

 6:30 pm   Dinner        

 7:00 pm  Meeting Presentation  

Menu/Price:  

Buffet Style Meal Including: 

 Yankee Pot Roast, Tomato Basil Chicken, Mixed Greens Salad, Garlic Mashed Potatoes, Fresh 

 Green Beans, Dinner Roll with Butter, Dessert, Garlic Mashed Potatoes, Fresh Green Beans

  

          

 ASCE Members $15.00 with meal or $10.00 without, Guests $20.00  

 Payable to NEASCE at the door (cash, check, or credit card). 

  Life Members and Students are FREE….but you must register. 

 

 

Registration/Deadline:  

 Sign up by 11:00 am Monday, March 12, 2018 HERE. 

March Meeting 
Event Calendar: 

¶ April 19-21 -     

Structures Congress 
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Matt Hubel, PE, M.ASCE 

Fellow Members of the Nebraska Section of ASCE: 

 

Spring is almost here and none too soon. I’m coming down with a nasty case of cabin fever. Or maybe 

that’s the flu – again. If I can hold it off long enough, it will at least be a good excuse to stay home and 

watch March Madness. 

In February, we held GEO-Omaha presented by the ASCE Nebraska Section and the Nebraska            

Geo-Institute Chapter. We also held our Geotechnical Section Meeting where Steven Butler of the US 

Army Corps of Engineers presented on the Fort Peck Dam construction. Between the Section Meeting, 

Geotechnical Short Course, and GEO-Omaha, we had over 300 separate registrants. Thanks to Kristle 

Beaudet, Geo-Institute Chair, and the rest of the planning committee for all their work to coordinate 

these events. 

Also in February, the Nebraska Section held a public outreach event at the Omaha Children’s Museum 

on the 17th. Organized by Environmental Chair Shannon DeVivo, members of the Section set up a booth 

where they showed kids how to build structures with gumdrops and toothpicks and talked to them 

about engineering. Gift bags full of Legos and information about engineering were given to each child 

who stopped by. The kids built domes, houses, and all sorts of creative structures. I built a sweet 

lightsaber. Then I ate it. 

Coming up next is the Section Meeting hosted by the Environmental Technical Committee on March 15. 

At this meeting, Robert Parker, PE of Olsson Associates will present on the EPA Clean Water Act and 

Waters of the US. With the changes at the EPA and recent government actions, it will be an informative 

presentation. To attend this meeting, please sign up here: https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/

register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ef3syrxjbb98f571&oseq=&c=&ch 

If you have any questions or want to get more involved with ASCE, please reach out to me at              

mhubel@schemmer.com or at 402-431-6370. We are looking for an ambitious structural engineer to 

chair the now-vacant ASCE Structural Engineering Institute Chair for our Section. If you are interested, or 

just want to know more about the position, please get in touch! 

PS – If you see a groundhog running around with a new pair of Yeezy’s, tell him I’m looking for him, that 

I’m not thrilled about his weather prediction, and that I want my money back. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Matt Hubel, President, ASCE Nebraska Section 
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Thursday evening, February 18th the Nebraska Section’s Geotechnical Resources Technical Group hosted a meeting.  The topic of the 

presentation was about the Fort Peck Dam Spillway Plunge Pool Construction.  The list below can be considered official documentation of 

attendance at the February 8th, 2018 meeting  and presentation worth one (1) PDH credit. 

 

Shannon DeViro   Nate Dickerson    Andrew Eisenbraun   Mark Flott           

Eli Green    Nicholas Gura   Jason Herr   John Hill      

Patrick Kinsella   Elizabeth Kreher   Bryan Kumm   Ryan Leigh    

Mark Nelson             Ed Prost    Patrick Poepsel   Daniel Sitorius    

Mike Skelnar        John Smith   Kevin Stamm   Marie Stamm           

James Startzell               Brian Linnan       

 

  

 

February Meeting Summary 

March 2018 
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¶ Learn valuable information in the technical sessions Earn up to 14 PDH’s 

¶ Attend the Evening Reception Celebrating the Future of SE hosted by CSI- make sure you 

purchase your additional ticket 

¶ Network with 1,200 of your colleagues · Students and Young Professionals, take this oppor-

tunity to meet top-level Structural Engineers and learn how to enhance your career. New 

Programs offered this year. 

Structures Congress 2018 
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WSBL Summary 

 By: Marie Stamm and Kristle Beaudet 

For the first time, the Nebraska Section hosted the Regions 3, 6, and 7 Multi-Region Leadership Conference (MRLC), which 

was held January 26-27 at Hotel RL in Omaha.  Kristle Beaudet (Geotechnical Chair) and Marie Stamm (Director) attended 

the Workshop for Section and Branch Leaders (WSBL) on behalf of the Section.  Also present were attendees of the Central 

Region Younger Member Council (see article) and the Workshop for Student Chapter Leaders (WSCL).  Section President 

Matt Hubel gave an entertaining welcome to all of the attendees Friday morning and facilitated a "best practices" session on 

Section/Branch Milestone Celebrations (such as our recent Centennial) for the WSBL.  Section Vice President Tyler Klusaw 

and Past President John Smith presented/facilitated a session on E-Week Outreach.  Other WSBL sessions included 

"Personality as it Relates to Leadership," "Supercharge Your Leadership Skills," and "Professional Ethics."  Attendees of all 

three tracks had an opportunity to hear from Society President Kristina Swallow, President-Elect Robin Kemper, and Execu-

tive Director Tom Smith.  We also spent time with all the Student Members, Younger Members, and Section/Branch leaders 

from our own Region 7 which was a opportunity to hear what other sections are doing to engage with students at the        

University level. The information obtained during the meetings allowed everyone to get some tips and ideas of events that 

could be hosted to encourage more participation between professionals and students.  The Nebraska Section does not     

currently have a social media chair, and attending the social media breakout session gave our section a better                   

understanding on what social media platforms are being used and how best to use them effectively to spread local ASCE 

events and connect with our members. 

There was also an opportunity to learn about many of ASCE's resources, ASCE's strategic planning, and recognize award  

winners at the Regional and Society level.  Two very interesting and entertaining lunch presentations were provided by      

Nebraska Section member (and Chair of the Department of Civil Engineering) Dan Linzell on where Civil Engineering          

education is headed (or should be?) and Boeing engineer/structures leader Steven Murphey on leadership.  It was a rare 

opportunity to attend a Multi-Regional event in Omaha, but even when there is travel involved, it is always helpful to learn 

more about the Society, its resources, and its leadership... so take the opportunity to attend an MRLC if you are presented 

with one.  Not only will you learn about ASCE, you will have the chance to share ideas and meet some amazing people from 

around the country - both staff and volunteers!  

 

CRYMC Summary 

 By: Tyler Schmidt 

All of the younger member chairs were present for the ASCE Central Region Younger Member Council (CRYMC) conference that 

took place during the same time as the WSBL conference. The conference was hosted by the Nebraska Section in Omaha, NE.  

The two representatives that were present for the Nebraska Section were Tyler Schmidt and Mark Egger.  The younger members 

participated in some of the same events dealing with the round table and breakout sessions but they also had further activities. 

One of the other activities was to make tie blankets for the Omaha Children’s Hospital.  This was a great time to give back to the        

community as well as network with other Younger Members from different regions.   
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On January 26 and 27, nearly 250 ASCE leaders from across the central U.S. converged at the 

Hotel RL in Omaha for the 2018 Central Multi Region Leadership Conference (MRLC). The 

MRLC consists of three different conference sessions; college students attend the Workshop 

for Student Chapter Leaders (WSCL), younger member group leaders attend the Younger   

Member Council (CRYMC), and section leaders attend the Workshop for Section and Branch 

Leaders (WSBL). Attendees from ASCE Regions 3, 6, and 7 had the opportunity to learn        

leadership skills and meet and network with region governors, ASCE Executive Director Tom 

Smith, ASCE President Kristina Swallow, and ASCE President-Elect Robin Kemper. 

The conference started off with a social featuring live music, drinks, and food at the hotel     

during the evening of January 25. After the first day of the conference, the Younger Member 

Awards Banquet was held at the Henry Doorly Zoo Desert Dome and Aquarium. The award for 

Outstanding Young Civil Engineer in the Private Sector was presented to Kyle Bareither of the 

Wisconsin Section – Southeast Branch. Outstanding Younger Member in Community Activities 

was awarded to Jonathan Brower of the Dallas Branch. The Kansas City Section Younger    

Member Group won the award for Outstanding Younger Member Group Project. After the      

conclusion of the conference on the 27th, some conference attendees visited the Strategic Air 

Command and Aerospace Museum followed by ice skating at Mahoney State Park. 

I heard from dozens of conference attendees who had a great time at the MRLC conference 

and the extra-curricular events. Visitors from out of state who had never been to Omaha were 

impressed with the city and the hospitality of the Nebraska Section. I’d like to sincerely thank 

all of the volunteers from the Nebraska Section, especially the Younger Member Group Chairs, 

who spent hundreds of hours planning, preparing, and helping at the conference. The Nebraska 

Section did a tremendous job hosting the conference and left many lasting memories for those 

who attended. 

Next year’s MRLC conference will be held in Dallas, Texas and I strongly encourage Nebraska 

Section members to attend. You won’t regret it! 

For a gallery of photos from the 2018 MRLC, please visit https://www.flickr.com/

photos/147996293@N08/

sets/72157665604480798. 

MRLC Summary 2018  

        By: Mark Egger 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/147996293@N08/sets/72157665604480798
https://www.flickr.com/photos/147996293@N08/sets/72157665604480798
https://www.flickr.com/photos/147996293@N08/sets/72157665604480798
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Upcoming Events and Seminars 

ASCE Continuing Education 

ASCE currently holds more than 300 live webinars annually and has available more than 

400 on-demand webinars covering a wide variety of technical and management topics. To 

access these webinars, see the following links below: 

ASCE’s live webinars provide cost-effective training for large and small groups. Use Promo 

Code WEBNEBSEC to secure your preferred rate. 

ASCE’s on-demand webinars provide real-world knowledge and convenient delivery to fit 

your demanding schedule. Use Promo Code WEBNEBSEC to secure your preferred rate. 

Region Program Full Dates City/

State 

NA Structures Congress 

April     

19-21, 

2018 

Forth 

Worth, TX 

http://mylearning.asce.org/diweb/catalog/t/2125/c/79
http://mylearning.asce.org/diweb/catalog/t/2135/c/79
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President 

Matt Hubel, P.E, M.ASCE 

The Schemmer Associates, Inc. 

402-493-4800 

mhubel@schemmer.com  

 

President-Elect 

Greg Seib, P.E., M.ASCE 

Olsson Associates 

402-458-5037 

gseib@olssonassociates.com 

 

Vice President  

Tyler Klusaw, A.M.ASCE 

Lamp, Rynearson & Associates 

402-496-2498 

treasurer@neasce.org 

 

Past President 

John Smith, P.E, M.ASCE 

HDR Engineering, Inc. 

402-399-1007 

john.smith@hdrinc.com  

 

 

American Society of Civil 

Engineers Nebraska Section 

The Nebraska Section of ASCE 

is an active organization of over 

600 members who are diverse 

in practice & geography. ASCE 

represents more than 150,000 

civil engineers nationwide and 

is America's oldest national 

engineering society.  

2017-2018 NEASCE Officers 

Treasurer 

Elizabeth Kreher, E.I., A.M.ASCE 

Lamp, Rynearson & Associates 

treasurer@neasce.org 

 

Secretary 

Ian Plummer, E.I., A.M.ASCE 

The Schemmer Associates, Inc. 

402-493-4800 

iplummer@schemmer.com 

 

Director 

Marie Stamm, P.E., M.ASCE 

The Schemmer Associates, Inc. 

402-493-4800 

marie.asce@gmail.com 

 

Director 

Mike Sklenar, PE, M.ASCE 

The Nebraska Civil Engineer 

c/o Tyler Schmidt 

Infrastrructure, LLC 

6910 Pacific Street, Suite 310 

Omaha, NE 68106 

Thank you to the businesses that support this 

newsletter through their contributions. 

 

For underwriting information, contact Tyler 

Schmidt, Fundraising Chair, at 402-553-0234 

x120 or tschmidt@is-ecg.com 

Deadline for articles to be published in the April newsletter  will be         

March 26.  Email articles to Tyler Schmidt at tschmidt@is-ecg.com 


